

Duncairn Community Partnership
Programme Reference Group
Minutes of the Meeting held 11 May 2018 in Intercomm

Present:	Ciarán Shannon (DCP)	Harry Smith (DCP)
	Leeanne Marshall (DCP)	Kate Clarke (DCP)
	Anthony Kerr (NHA)	Simon Nixon (PSNI)
	Rab McCallum (NBIN)	Michelle Hand (BCC)
	Gail Green (NIHE)	Michelle Wilson (DOJ)
	Philip Agnew (Jennymount)	Brian Caskey (Limestone Utd)
	Monina O'Prey (IFI)	Michael Jamison (Resident)
	Gerry O'Reilly (STAR)	Philip Gyle (MCCY)

Minutes: Janet (DCP)

Action

Meeting chaired by HS.

1. Apologies, Minutes and Matters Arising
Apologies – Rhonda Lynn, Liam Gunn, Conor Maskey & Gordie Walker.
2. Minutes from Previous Meeting
Point 2 to be amended to regarding NQS. Proposed by AK and seconded by KC that outside of this amendment previous minutes were true record.
3. Site Updates
 - Adam Street
GWNI meeting with DoC re meanwhile use working alongside a number of GWNI projects and external organisations. HS/KC met with Cityside and Teletech reps re removal of items which will continue. MW confirmed small number of pallets at Hogarth Street.
 - Alexandra Park
CS meeting NBAWG Chair on 17 May and plan has been forwarded to all Cllrs for consideration by AWG; agreed to assess progress from here.
 - Hillman Court
DCP have appointed architect; DOJ completing leaflet with DCP seeing prior to distribution. NHA have started process of land transfer, cost may have a nominal value. NHA will take on cost related to properties but not interface.
DOJ have allocated £120k for works and PSNI will complete report re aftercare packages. Joint meeting to be arranged with owner and there is a need to meet residents.

NQS

GG preparing brief for appointment of consultant to carry scheme forward. Tender for 6 weeks and then appointment. No longer able to gift land, needs to be valued and costed. GG will accompany consultant. MW confirmed aftercare packages almost complete, SLA requires sign off.

Parkside

Consultation completed – results in favour of removing fence (92%). Main issues raised were ASB. Results to be forwarded to DOJ with options paper for Permanent Secretary. MW advised that M McEvoy would take options to Building Successful Communities in next few weeks. Noted that after consultation a number of calls were made from PACT about how the survey was completed and subsequent results. Suggested meeting with all or connection to interface forum being arranged by M McEvoy. Noted that previous forums were unsuccessful and conflicts with previous correspondence and again issue regarding ability to veto progress. Confirmed that those who adhere to principles of DCP are invited to attend meetings etc. MOP indicated challenges as seen by IFI and need for facilitated meeting. Actions – existing forum continues, letter of invite to meet to M McEvoy / outcomes confirmed to PACT group / IFI to be informed of M McEvoy intentions / invite to next meeting

CS

4. Strategic Planning and Programmes

Community Safety

HS/LM/KC working alongside Cityside meeting plan to extend membership to other organisations to enhance good relations in the area. Police attendance was noted and SN/BM to be added to mailing list.

GOR suggested a meeting with the new Chief Insp regarding applying resources. Meeting with M Jones and K Moore scheduled for 22 May.

Youth Engagement

Work continues with MC/HF/Star. Plans for the International Peace Day have commenced with greater focus on working with the youth. HS confirmed MCYC have made proposal to DCP for Dance & Gymnastics cross community event which has been supported. Limestone Utd continue to progress; visit by Arsenal community support confirmed and also the Interface Cup. Limestone working with GWNI re pitch development and working through challenges. Presentation to DCP Reference Group by two members of team to be arranged in September.

BC

Resident Engagement

Macrory Hall has been sold which may impact on future events, potential use of Teletech land. Event prior to the Tour of the North being planned.

DCP to look at information session around changing to legislation with regards to road closures and traffic management.

LM

5. Stats Update

PSNI Report

Few incidents in AP, concentrated on Waterworks. Overview of incidents - no interface issues.

DOJ

MW confirmed leaving DOJ on 29 Jun to take up new post in NIHE.

NIHE

Budget not confirmed, possibly by May.

BCC

Pilot project of youth space in parks and review of all parks taking place. Small grants open to 6 Jul, funding from Sep-Mar 19.

Awaiting LOO from TEO and then applications out re shared space partnerships who are looking community reps via Volunteer Now.

Bonfires being dealt with on a case by case basis.

IFI

Thanks to DCP for receiving delegations. Interface Programme – meeting to be arranged by end of June.

6. Political Engagement

CS has written to W Humphries – no response, HS to follow up. 3 MLA's met with regards to Parkside/Hillman Court and will be kept updated.

CM met with G Spence and had a wide ranging conversation with the aim of meeting more regularly. Stated he had no issue with Hillman Court.

HS

7. PR/Promotion

Magazine distributed.

8. AOB

PA highlighted lack of resources/services, impact on schools.

LM/BC/PA to meet with principal of Currie PS.

TEO funding for 2 DCP posts confirmed

LM/BC/PA

9. DONM

Friday 29 Jun at 10am in Intercomm.